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Club meets:  1st Wednesday of the month, Barr Oval Complex, 

Beerburrum Road, Caboolture. 

Next meeting:  Wednesday 4th  April, 2012 at 7:30pm sharp! 

M a r c h  2 0 1 2 .  PO Box 1668, CABOOLTURE, QLD.  4510. 

President:    Dennis Seidel  5428 3613    president@crc.com.au 

Vice President: Errol Davidson 3285 3887 vice_president@crcc.com.au 

Secretary:    Mitch Lewis 3886 9042 secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer:    Col Jurkiewicz     3888 0243 0438 418 774. 

Run Coordinators:    Georgina & Dean Jerome 5496 4481    run_coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Editor 1: Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 editor@crcc.com.au 

Editor 2:    Cyril Bates 3888 4164  

Club Regiatration:    Billy Tittor    5494 6952  

Show ‘n Shine Coordinator 1: Kev Lewis 3888 7209    0434 532 933  

Show ‘n Shine Coordinator 2: Carl Talboys 0431 557 334    show’n_shine_2@crcc.com.au 

Swap Meet Coordinator: Cathy Kuhrt 5495 3312 swap_meet@crcc.com 

Property Officer: Col Jurkiewicz     3888 0243 property@crcc.com.au 

Webmaster: Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Christmas Party: Shane Tittor 0418 191 579  

Barr Oval Rep: Carl Joester   

 

www.crcc.com.au 

      Tappet Chatter 
Official newsletter of the Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 

www.crcc.com.au 

 

We  would all like to wish  Lance a speedy recovery and hope 

he is back on his feet soon. 

A couple of ads from 
Popular Mechanics in 
1948…..How times 

have changed. 
 



SNAIL MAIL or EMAIL  If you would prefer the newsletter emailed 

then please let the editor know.   Emailing the newsletter presents a 

number of advantages to the Club in that it is more cost-effective 

and less time and resource hungry.   In addition, you will get it in 

living, vivid colour.  How good is that! 
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T 
he Annual General Meeting held 

on Wednesday 7th September 

saw some new additions to the 

Committee.   While the past 

President Dennis Seidel and Secretary 

Mirch Lewis offered their services for a 

further 12 months, Treasurer Judy Stacy, 

Newsletter Editor Kerri Tittor and Run Co-

ordinator Shane Tittor relinquished their 

positions.    New to the helm are Treasurer 

Col Jurkiewicz and Run Coordinators Geor-

gina and Dean Jerome.   The Newsletter 

Editor position has yet to be filled. 

The AGM was chaired by Kathy Kurht who 

praised the out-going committee for their 

tireless efforts and devotion over the pre-

ceeding year, and similarly, welcomed the 

new 2011/2012 committee and thanked 

those in attendance for their present at 

the meeting.  

Upon taking the chair, the President 

thanked Kathy for chairing the AGM which 

he said was done and in an timely and 

professional manner. 

 

 
W h a t ’ s  U p  T h e  R o a d  
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Saturday 23 June 2012:    Club Show ‘N Shine and Swap Meet.    Caboolture Show-grounds.   

This event will be held on a Saturday.   Setting-up this event is a mammoth task and therefore the 

assistance is requested from as many club members as possible Details to be advised or contact 

the coordinators (Kev, Carl & Cathy).  
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Regular (Optional) SIV-Sanctioned Club Cruises 
 

 1st Saturday.   Yatala Drive-In. Meet BP South Caboolture at 6:00pm.  
 

1st and 3rd Saturday. Redcliffe, Scarborough or Sandgate Cruise.   

Meet BP South Caboolture at 7:15pm.   Destination to be decided on 

the night. 
 

1st, 2nd and 4th Friday.   Harry's Diner, Newmarket Road, Newmarket (Brisbane).   Meet BP 

South Caboolture at 6:30pm.   Enjoy the many different makes and models of 'Old Skool' and 

modern cars which congregate at Harry's Diner each Friday evening. Excellent dining 

also.  
 

Each Friday.   Munch Inn, corner Beaudesert Road and Elizabeth Street, 

Acacia Ridge.   Meet BP South Caboolture at 5:15pm for a 5:30pm de-

parture.   Petrie Markets.   Meet BP South Caboolture at 6:30pm. 
 

Remember to carry this sheet in your car just in cast the police or 

the Department of Main Roads Inspectors decide to haul you in. 

Sunday 26 May 2012:     Rodz Rock 'n' Roll. Pine Rivers Festival.   Registrations for pre-1979 

cars, 06 February. Flyer to be posted to the web site.  

Sunday 29 April 2012:   Aussie Classic Car Show, Kenilworth/Brekky @ Aussie World.  Meet Big 

Fish at 0730 for a 0800 departure stopping at Aussie World for Breakfast at 0830.  Menu:   Ba-

con & Egg Roll $5.95.  Full Breakfast $8.85.   Coffee $4.50 (mug) / Tea $3.50 with fresh damper 

with cream at extra cost.  Goulburn Valley Juices at $3.30.  Following breakfast a scenic drive to 

Kenilworth for the car show.  Pub lunches available.  Food also available at show venue.  A great 

day planned and a lot of effort put-in by the run coordinators and others.  Look forward to seeing 

ya there for yet another splendid day out with great cars and great company! 

Optional; Runs:  
 

Sun 15 April:   Shannons Auto Spectacular, Willowbank. 

Sun 06 May:   David Hack Classic Car Show, Toowoomba.  

Sun 15 Jul:   RACQ Motorfest, Eagle Farm Racecourse.  

Sat/Sun 01-02 Sep:   Australian Muscle Car Masters, Eastern Creek.  

Sun 16 Sep:  Toranafest, Newcastle. 

‘Bay Markets’ Car and Bike Show  in aid of ‘House of Happiness’ 

was a huge success with many quality cars on show. The Club was 

well represented even though it was an extremely hot day, and a 

little bird tells me Carl came away with a trophy. Well done Carl. 



 

Roadside Drug Testing Units Qld. 
The Roadside Drug Testing Unit (RDTU) has expanded in staff numbers and fleet ve-

hicles since it was implemented in December 2007. 

The unit is based in the Brisbane metropolitan area, but officers, vehicles and equip-

ment from Roadside Drug Testing Unit are deployed in all regions of the state. 

“Studies have shown that drivers who take drugs are far more likely to be involved in 

a crash. Random roadside drug testing was introduced as a way to make our roads 

safer.” State Traffic Operations Inspector Sean O’Neill said. 

The RDTU began with nine staff members and has grown to 25 officers and two ad-

ministration officers. 

Their fleet of vehicles has grown significantly and now has three Mercedes Sprinter 

buses, three Toyota Hilux utilities, a Toyota Kluger station wagon and three Holden 

Commodore station wagons. This allows the unit to respond to multiple requests for 

assistance right across Queensland. 

During the 2010/2011 year, the Roadside Drug Testing Unit conducted 23,961 road-

side drug tests statewide resulting in 598 positive drug tests. 

With the gradual increase in resources since its inception, the RDTU has steadily in-

creased its testing capabilities. 

There are three ‘relevant’ drugs that the police test for using a saliva test: Tetrahydro-

cannabinol (THC also commonly known as marijuana); Methyl amphetamines (Speed) 

and Methylenedioxymethamphetamine – known as MDMA or Ecstasy). 
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The Caboolture Regional Car Club caters for all types of cars whether they be old or new, stock or 

modified, daily drivers or weekend trippers.   All you need is an appreciation of cars and the en-

joyment of socialising with like-minded people. 
 

Submissions for the newsletter are always welcome.   Please have the information available at 

the monthly meeting or email to editor@crcc.com.au no later than Wednesday of the following 

week.  This allows the newsletter to be promptly prepared and posted to members and also 

placed onto the web site.  Any suggestions for runs please contact Georgina or Dean Jerome.  

C l u b  I n f o  &  N e w s l e t t e r  S u b m i s s i o n   

R e q u i r e m e n t s  



MINUTES OF CABOOLTURE REGIONAL CAR CLUB 
of 1 February 2012 

 
Opening 
 
1. The President, Dennis Siedel, declared the Meeting open at 7:45 pm and welcomed 
and thanked those present. 
 
Present 
 
2. President — Dennis Siedel. 
 Secretary — Mitch Lewis.  
 Treasurer — Jozef Jurkiewicz. 
 Members — as per the attendance book. 
 
Apologies 
 
3. Apologies — Billy, Craig and  Cameron. 
 
Visitors 
 
         Michelle and Blair—Lincoln Continental 
         Julie -  Ford TE Cortina 
         Robert -  Ford Fairlane 
 
Business Arising from the Previous Minutes 
 
The matter that the club make a donation of $1000.00 to the Woodford SES was raised by 
Kevin. The matter was discussed in great detail with Kathy stating that she would contact 
the SES directly to have them support the Club’s Show ‘n’ Shine in providing personnel to 
assist in parking duties. 
 
Shannon’s Motor Insurance has been confirmed as attending the Club’s Show ‘n’ Shine by 
providing a $500.00 donation and will establish an information tent with two of their agents. 

 
Kevin requested confirmation for the ordering of trophies for the Show ‘n’ Shine and  
provided a catalogue with the respective details and costs. Confirmation was made to the 
exact trophy style, costs and number required. There will be a requirement for 40 trophies 
at $60.00 per unit. 
 
   The matter of the new club’s hat was discussed with a recent purchase of hats coloured 
black with red lettering. There has been some feedback that there lettering was difficult to 
read.  With all new purchases of club hats all of the script will be white with the club’s web-
site address placed on the back of the hat. 
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The club details for Just Cars magazine requires updating including website address and 
2012 Swat Meet Show ‘n’ Shine details. 

 
Those club members attending the Toowoomba Swap Meet can collected flyers for the 
club’s Show’n’ Shine can collect them from Kathy. 

 
Kathy has contacted Caboolture Showgrounds co-ordinator in relation to the confirmation 
booking for club’s 2012 Show ‘n’ Shine site costs that include 
the arena and grounds. Initial costs were in the region of 
$150.00 but costs have blown out to $400.00 with small cost 
for electricity usage. The final costing details will be confirmed 
at a future meeting by Kathy. 

Outgoing correspondence:  
Treasurer emailed publishers of Just Cars to update club  
details, including website details. 
 
Incoming correspondence:  
Invoice for $93.00 from Australia Post for renewal clubs post office box. Invoice passed to 
Treasurer for payment. 
 
2012 Moreton Bay Regional Council Sport and Recreation form. Completed by club  
Secretary and mailed to council. 

 
Moreton Bay Council letter 22 February concerning Approved Application to Erect a 
Community Banner for the Club’s Swap Meet and Show and Shine for the approval period 
of 11 June – 24 June 2012. The banner location is C2 – Caboolture – Morayfield Road, 
opposite Centenary Lakes. Details passed onto Club’s Swap Meet and Show and Shine 
Co-ordinator. 

 
Letter from Eric Beutel from the Buranga Widjung Justice Group outlining their intentions of 
specific items to purchase from $1000 donation club recently made to their group.  

Letter from Erica Jones, School Chaplain from Delaney Creek and Woodford State Schools 
outlining their services to students from these schools and request for any possible  
assistance. 
 
Treasures report 
The Treasurer presented details of the Club’s current financial balance as at 01 March 2012 
is $13 750.70. 
 
New business 
The matter concerning assistance for the School Chaplain from Delaney Creek and  
Woodford State Schools was discussed and no firm definite action was to be taken at this 
time.  
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Run News 
21 cars attended the run to Dayboro on the 12 February 2012. The run was well attended 
and received favourable comment. Lunch was at the Dayboro Hotel. Feedback from the 
Samford Historical Village to be provided some financial assistance from the club that could 
coincide with future runs. Georgina to source more details from the Historical Village and 
report to a meeting in the future.  
 
Lakeside club run will be held on 21 April 2012 for a breakfast and track run. Details on the 
club website. 
The Bayside Markets run to be held on 10 March 2012. Those members and guests  
interested can meet art the Big Fish on the day at 8.30 am for a 9.00 am start.  

 
An afternoon cruise set for 17 March 2012 to Ningi Takeaway located at the Ningi Shopping 
Centre, Ningi Road Ningi. Members and guests wishing to attend there will be run to  
Redcliffe, meet at 5.00 pm for a 5.30 pm start. 

 
The usual weekly run to Harry’s Café is set. For further details refer the club’s webite. 

Kenilworth run, Classic Aussie car show. Lunch at Aussie World. This will involve a run 
through Maleny and Montville. The Café at Aussie World will be open at 8.30 am which is 
located just inside Aussie Worlds gates. For further details refer to the club’s website. 
 
Caboolture Hospital Easter Egg run set for 15 April 2012. Georgina to contact Caboolture 
Hospital a few days prior to confirm patient numbers. More details to be provided by  
Georgina at the next meeting.  

 
Rodz Rock ‘n’ Roll event has been set a club run on 26 May 2012. For further details refers 
to the clubs website. 

General business 
 
Lance bought that the new club website is now officially one year old. Lance has also paid 
$179.40 for the next two years and will seek reimbursement from the Treasurer. 
Action: Lance to provide an invoice and receipt to the Treasurer to raise a cheque for the 
reimbursement for the amount of $179.40. 
 
Kevin Lewis the Show and Shine Co-ordinator has requested nominations for the judges for 
the event. Those wishing to be a judge or no know someone interested please contact 
Kevin from his contact details on the website. 
 
Further sponsors are still required for the Show and Shine. Interested parties please  
contact Kevin from his contact details on the website. 

 
Moreton Bay Council has approved the erection of a banner advertising the Swap Meet/
Show and Shine. Further details refer to incoming correspondence. 

 
Club banners are to be altered to reflect the new site details for the 2012 Swap Meet/Show 
and Shine. 
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Action: Kathy to chase and make necessary arrangements. 

Kathy has confirmed with Woodford SES to providing manpower to act as parking staff for 
the Swap Meet/Show and Shine. Training and site appraisal will be required prior to the 
event. 
Action: Kathy to chase and make necessary arrangements. 
 
Treasurer has confirmed with AustNet Group the currency and level of public liability  
insurance some concern was placed by the Morayfield Shopping Centre Management in  
relation to the club displaying cars in the shopping centre. Details were passed on from the 
Treasurer to the Swap Meet Officer. Requirements for the displaying of cars for the period 
of 14-16 June 2012 include the requirement for 20 million dollars public liability insurance, 
the area the cars are display to be roped off and costs that also include the provision of a 
table and several chairs for those club members providing assistance. 
Action: Kathy to follow and confirm. 
 
A working bee prior to the Swap Meet/Show and Shine for Friday commencing at 4.00 pm 
has been organised. Those wishing to lend a hand can do by meeting at the Caboolture 
Showgrounds. For further details contact Kathy. 
 
Jonkers Towing wished to outline their support to the club by providing economical local 
towing services to club members. Those interested in this service can contact Glenn Hart on 
mobile number 0424 530914. 

 
Club membership cards will be made available at the next club meeting and will be handed 
out by Lance. 

 
Renewal of all club membership will be required by all club members to provide a current 
and continual accurate account of the club’s members. 

 
Kathy has contacted Caboolture Showgrounds co-ordinator on several occasions in relation 
to the confirmation booking for club’s 2012 Show ‘n’ Shine site costs that include the arena 
and grounds. Initial costs were in the region of $150.00 but costs have blown out to 
$400.00 with small cost for electricity usage. The final costing details will be confirmed at a 
future meeting by Kathy. To date no invoice has been received by the club from the Show-
ground operators. 
Action: Kathy to contact Showgrounds operators for invoice. 

Sell, Swap and Buy 

Those wishing to sell, 
swap or buy are to for-
ward the details to Lance, 
the club webmaster. De-
tails will be placed on the 
website for a period of 30 
days. 
 

Joke of the week.   As you all know, in the past fortnight a crackdown has been 

launched by NSW Police to stop people driving while texting, talking on a  

mobile (sans hands-free kit) and some people even eating their breakfast. 

On Thursday last, a motorcycle cop was riding along the F3 at a fair clip just 

south of the Hawkesbury River bridge, heading to Wahroonga, when he saw a 

lady knitting while  driving. 

She had her window down, so he pulled up beside her and said: “Pull over!’ 

She held it up and said: “ No, it’s a cardigan!.” 
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Please note that combined with this event will be a breakfast stop at 
Aussie World at 0830.   See Page 3 for run details.  All attendees are en-

couraged to partake in the Aussie World breakfast as staff is opening the 

facility early especially to cater for the Caboolture Regional Car Club.  
 

Those not desirous attending the Kenilworth Car Show may disperse 

from the run following breakfast.  



 

New Membership [  ]   Renewal [  ]   E-mail: 
 

Name:         Date of Birth: 
 

Married/Partner's Name: 
 

Name of Children: 
 

Address:        Post Code: 
 

Phone No (Home):   Work:    Mobile: 
 

Vehicle 1:   Model:              Year:       Colour:               Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 2:   Model:              Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 3:   Model:               Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 4:   Model:               Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 
Vehicle 1: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego: Yes/No Vehicle 2: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego:  Yes/No 
 

Vehicle 3: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego: Yes/No Vehicle 4: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego:  Yes/No 
 

MEMBERSHIP FEES: New Membership: $50.00 (includes one Club polo shirt).   Size [  ]. 

 Extra Club Shirt:  $30.00.   [  ].   Size  

 Ladies Singlet Top:   $25.00.   [  ].   Size  

 Renewal: $20.00 (single or one (1) vote).   [  ]. 

     $30.00 (couple or two (2) votes).   [  ]. 
 

Cheques/money orders must be made payable to the Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc.   Postal 

Address:   Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc, PO Box 1668, CABOOLTURE, QLD, 4510.   Member-

ship includes a monthly newsletter. 
 

Please tick interests for Club runs. 
 

 
 

New members must attend at least four Club-sanctioned activities or Club meetings in the first six 

months of joining the Club before concessional registration is permitted.   Thereafter, new and 

present members are to attend at least four Club-sanctioned activities or Club meetings per year 

to retain the concession. 
 

I/we have read and agree to abide by the Club rules and the conditions as set out in the Club 

Constitution and understand that my/our application for membership or renewal may not be ac-

cepted or renewed if I/we do not abide by the Constitution. 

 

Signature/s:         Date: 

 

Membership proposed by:    Signed: 

 

 www.crcc.com.au 

 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP OR RENEWAL 

Membership fees due by 30th June each year 
  

Postal address: PO Box 1668, Caboolture,QLD.4510. 

 Breakfast Run     [  ] 
 BBQ    [  ] 
 Car Shows   [  ] 
 Observation Runs  [  ] 
 Swap Meets   [  ] 
 Weekends Away/Camping [  ] 

Other suggestions: 

Revised: 14NOV11 LRH 


